
 

 

 

 

 

         Tallulah, Louisiana 

         November 25, 2024 

 

 The Madison Parish Police Jury met in regular session at the Courthouse Building, 

Tallulah, Louisiana on Monday, November 25, 2024. 

 

Vice-President Hughes called the meeting to order and gave the invocation.  

 

REGULAR MEETING 

 

The roll call followed the announcement of a quorum.  The following members were 

present at roll call: 

 

 District   1   Jerry Hicks 

 District   2   Absent          

District   3   Dave Wilson  

   District   4   Johnny Hughes 

 District   5   Absent 

 

Visitors:  M. J. Williams, C. Haywood, H. Haywood, A. Jinks, W. Wallce, Y. Lewis and 

L. Lee 
 

No comments were made during the Public Comments Period held at the beginning of the 

meeting that allows for comments on the agenda. 

 

 Vice-President Hughes requested the approval of the Consent Agenda (November 12th 

minutes, and the Outstanding Invoice Report).  A motion was made by Mr. Hicks, seconded by 

Mr. Wilson, to approve the Consent Agenda.  No discussion.  Motion carried. 

 

The Secretary/Treasurer asked for permission to pay all invoices based on available 

funds.  A motion was offered by Mr. Hicks and seconded by Mr. Wilson, to pay the outstanding 

invoices with available funds or as funds become available.  No discussion.  Motion carried. 

 

 The Secretary/Treasurer also mentioned the Plan -in-Hand Meeting for Hodge Road Over 

Cypress Creek was held on Thursday, November 21st attended by the Parish Superintendent and 

Chad Fisher of Volkert, the parish engineer. 

 

 Miss Lewis from the City of Tallulah informed the jurors that representatives from 

Congresswoman Letlow’s office would be present on Tuesday, December 3rd to discuss 

upcoming appropriations.  Jurors were invited to attend. 

 

 Ms. Jinks, Assistant Extension Agent, 4-H spoke briefly regarding activities at the 4-H 

Office.  She also introduced Mr. Wallace, the new Assistant Extension Agent, A & R. 

 



 

 

 Mr. Hicks offered a motion, seconded by Mr. Wilson, to approve the renewal of the 

Alcohol Beverage Permit for the 80 East Texaco.  No discussion.  Motion carried. 

 

 Mr. Wilson offered a motion, seconded by Mr. Hicks, to approve the renewal of the 

Alcohol Beverage Permit for I-20/65 South Texaco.  No discussion.  Motion carried. 

 

 Mr. Hicks offered a motion, seconded by Mr. Wilson, to renewal the application for The 

Room Occupational License.  No discussion.  Motion carried. 

 

 It was decided that December 16, 2024 would be the last meeting date of the year. 

 

 There was no discussion of correspondence.  

 

Ms. Lee addressed the jurors during public comments, but was referred to another agency 

for resolution of her concerns. 

 

Mr. Hicks offered a motion to adjourn. 

 

 
/s/ Margarett Dew        /s/ Johnny Hughes        

Secretary/Treasurer            Vice-President 

 

 


